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CB: Could you please introduce yourself? 

RF: I’m Ron Fischer, I’m a Virtual Production Supervisor. 
I’ve worked in feature films such as Alice in Wonderland, 
Beowulf, Zemeki’s movies, Polar Express, Monster’s House, 
worked for HDR Sony ImageWorks, worked for three years at 
Universal Studios as the Technical Director of the UBS 1 
Universal Virtual Stage Facility, and now I’m currently free 
lance.  

CB: What is Virtual Cinematography? 

RF: Virtual Cinematography is really kind of a new version of 
an old thing. Is where you combine the real and the virtual 
together in a single frame, but live… The digital world is 
equivalent of doing in a four perspective model … those kinds 
of things back in the old days when, you know, glass mirror 
shots like it used to be in the twenties. All that sort of 
things. It’s that idea cast into the modern day, and with the 
new technologies you get new freedoms like the ability to 
move the camera, freely change the lens, zoom or whatever.  
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CB: How is your work related to the Director of Photography? 

RF: Typically I work with a crew, ideally with the DP along 
feature films of course. One tries to make oneself as 
inconspicuous as possible. The idea is to continuously 
present to the director of photography, or on demand, 
visualization of what´s going on in a situation or in a shot 
or take where there is a significant number of elements that 
are not really present physically on set. You have a lot of 
virtual out of green pieces, or when you are shooting a real 
location which is going to be significantly changed or 
extended later. The goal is to produce a seamless, non 
intrusive, visualization of what the final shot is going to 
be.  

CB: How is your team composed? 

RF: Essentially, the role of the Virtual Cinematographer or 
the Virtual Production expands to a lot of different areas. I 
usually work with the AC on the camera; I usually have at 
least one of the persons working with me on set… I work with 
people who are doing survey, with the grip crew very 
extensively, because we are typically invading the space on 
set or in location quite a bit to install tracking systems, 
markers, whatever else… That technology becomes more or less 
intrusive as time goes on. The key difference between what I 
do and what other people do in major commercial houses is 
that we really try to provide it all in real time live, 
whereas a lot of companies right now are specialists in 
postproduction. What they do is they will gather a lot of 
information on set with cameras, with survey and things like 
that, and then they put all that into postproduction process. 
You won’t really see the result until a month later or 
something like that. But our goal is to produce that on 
stage, live, and also to make it useful to postproduction as 
well.  

CB: And do you think that this brings new aesthetics 
possibilities? 

RF: Absolutely, I think the main thing that it does, the key 
thing that it does in the process it that it makes the moment 
of shooting return to be in one moment.….. What defines a 
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single take or a single moment is actually been fractioned 
into many different little processes. Some of them taking 
place during shooting, some of them taking place in previs or 
in pre-capture if you are doing motion capture, and much is 
taking place in post production. And a very good example was 
George Lucas when he made the second set of Star Wars movies, 
the second trilogy. He said ‘Well, shooting on set is a 
really daily capture. Getting as much of layers and pieces 
and then I combine them freely as I want in post production 
create the moment. I say ‘bravo’ for technically being able 
to do that, save shots that would otherwise have been very 
difficult. Particularly shooting with children on that series 
of movies. (…) In my opinion that is one of the reasons that 
these large visual effects extravaganzas that go up now are 
not having the same audience response that they used to. The 
novelty of it is gone and what we are really looking for is 
how that work is bringing emotional underpinning to the 
content of shots. But we are really kind of losing it because 
the emotional content is not something that you see on set, 
is something that happened a little bit on set and then in 
post somebody picks up the shot and goes ‘oh, I know how to 
fix this and make it better’, but maybe they are not, maybe 
they are taking it in a wrong direction. It is not one vision 
with the DP and the director any more. It’s really kind out 
of spread out collaboratively among a number of people. And 
that collaboration works or doesn’t work, but it’s obviously 
crucial to really getting a moment right. 

CB: What about the workflow, the communication between 
departments? 

RF: What is interesting is that a lot of the modern tools 
allow us to improve that communication if you know how to use 
them. If you are AC or Director of Photography on set you 
know what’s going on with the things you are doing with the 
digital negative, with the metadata that’s being collected 
while you are shooting, with the lighting. You know how to 
communicate that more effectively if you know enough about in 
post how they are using it… Not always, but a lot of times 
people are rushed in or they have limited time or the 
production has only scheduled the DP in for certain days. 
They show up, they do the best job they can in that time, but 
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then they are not really that aware of what´s going to happen 
in post or whereas how this particular shot or sequence of 
shots is being planned. So it’s always a little bit of a 
fight especially on modest budget films to make that 
communication work and be aware of what the plan is for post.  

CB: So, you think the director of photography has lost part 
of his control of the final look of the image in this kind of 
films? 

RF: Oh, absolutely. There are a lot of times the DP is 
shooting and a lot what he is possibly framing up isn’t even 
really present in the scene. It is difficult to say ‘well, I 
think I must see something up there, and there is someone 
running around with a tennis ball or something or, if you are 
lucky, you have some rough visualization on set. But, that 
does include your lighting? Maybe not. So it´s a challenge to 
say ‘Everything that we saw on set really works’. And it is 
interesting because video assist was originally a tool for 
that. Many people believe that modern video assist arose when 
Jerry Lewis began using it when he was both acting and 
directing in his own films. So he would have to work behind 
the camera but yet he had to perform in front of it. So he 
used video assist as a means of being able to see how the 
performance was captured. Even then he didn’t really have 
framing. So that was a challenge, he had in effect to be in 
two places at once.  And modern video assist now lets you 
share what´s happening in front of the camera with everybody. 
It used to be that just the DP was looking through the 
camera, you had to trust them and they had to say ‘yes, 
everything is present in the shot and we know it´s good’.  

CB: Can you imagine in the future, the profession of the DP 
to be included in the VFX department? 

RF: Absolutely, I think there is a continuum of ownership 
affecting the shot that happens between the director of 
photography… The director of photography should be on the 
show as early as previs. They really should be in effect 
directing the camera previs already. And then when you came 
to stage you are getting the next piece of that, you are 
really accomplishing the shot and then in post the DP should 
be saying ‘Yes, I’m keeping the idea, the goals of the 
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lighting, the framing and everything going on in the action 
of the scene‘.  

But, again, it’s like a lot of producers say ‘Oh, the DP is 
expensive, we don’t want to bring him on until we are ready 
to begin shooting’…. That´s a challenge both for DPs in terms 
of the way their construction builds and also for productions 
in terms on the way they allocate their budgets. Everybody in 
some sense is stressed by minimized budgets.  

It’s 2014 now. But the last two years or so of big budget 
feature film visual effect extravaganzas has become much more 
difficult to see well…’yes, you have that big effect shot but 
did it really connect with the audience in telling the 
story?’ Not always so clear.  

CB: In the last 5 years the movies awarded for best 
photography were also awarded for VFX. What do you think 
about that? Does it mean something to you? 

RF: Yes, absolutely. Yury and I had a lot of discussions 
about this too. It’s because the roles and the 
responsibilities are blending. What it really acknowledges is 
the significant element of cinematography in postproduction 
now. There is really no question. Going back to the example 
of Star Wars, the Gonging Battle is a great example. A 
completely synthetically created sequence of shots, there was 
no physical camera involved. And there was a question in that 
point: ‘Who is the DP? Is the Visual Effects Artist in Post 
that´s doing it? Were they trained as a cinematographer?’ It 
raises a lot of questions. And that blurring of 
responsibilities says ‘I would rather than say- well the 
visual effects people are not going to get credit for what 
the DP in doing because they are taking over to that role 
when you switch over to post, erase that artificial barrier 
and let the DP have ownership of the image all the way 
through. 

CB: How do you think education for cinematographer has 
changed over the last 10 years? 

RF: It’s one of the things we are really trying to do in GCI, 
training DPs, cinematographers to know more about how their 
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photography is used for measurement. Particularly in the 
course that I teach Virtual Cinematography really is designed 
to present the camera as a tool for measurement as well as a 
tool of artistic and aesthetic composition. By perching the 
camera that way we give the DP a way to understand the world 
of visual effects and also how they can contribute with the 
camera in multiple dimensions, in multiple ways, in what 
aspects of their camera has to be well understood by post 
production. Post production people, you can literally throw 
anything at them and they can make something out of it.  But 
this is the DP´s chance to give them something that is going 
to make their jobs easier and focus more in what they want to 
accomplish in the shot. 

 


